
Notice Regarding Changes to  
New York State Election Law  

Affecting Certain New York City Filers 
 
 

 
As a result of the passage of A1740/S3134, signed into law by Governor Cuomo as Chapter 465 
of the Laws of 2019 on November 8, 2019 promulgating a new  Election Law §14-105, and 
following a finding by the Commissioners of the New York State Board of Elections on April 
27, 2020 that the New York City Campaign Finance Board (NYCCFB) meets the criteria set 
forth in Election Law §14-105, certain New York City filers should be aware of changes to the 
requirements for registration and filing of campaign finance disclosures, as follows:   
 

• Candidates running for certain New York City offices, namely City Council, Mayor, 
Public Advocate, Comptroller and Borough President, shall register and file all campaign 
finance disclosures solely with the NYCCFB.  Election Law §14-105(1).  
 

• So long as candidates for such offices have filed with the NYCCFB, such filings will 
satisfy the requirement to register and file with the New York State Board of Elections 
(NYSBOE). Election Law §14-105(1). 

 
• Candidates for other offices are not affected and shall continue to register and file with 

NYSBOE. 
  

• Applies to all registrations and filings made on or after April 27, 2020.   
 
 
 
 

 


